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What does it mean to say that “our water starts here?”

Approximately 90% of Adams County residents obtain their household water from a well. Wells draw from underground sources called aquifers, where water is held in the tiny spaces between rock and soil. We rely heavily on this groundwater for long-term water storage. Contaminants from the surface can seep into groundwater and enter the draw area for a well. Once a well is contaminated, depending on the particular pollutants, it can take years and even decades before the well is useable again. So, Our Water Starts Here...and what we put on our yards, wash off our cars, and rinse down our drains impacts the water that we pour into our drinking glasses.

Of over 1,300 miles of streams in Adams County, only a small proportion of flowing water enters the county from surrounding areas. Most of the streams in Adams County originate within the county and flow outward as part of the larger Potomac watershed in the southwest and Susquehanna watershed in the northeast. In turn, both of these watersheds are part of the Chesapeake Bay watershed. So, Our Water Starts Here...and actions that impact our water quality in Adams County eventually impact the health of the Bay as well.

As the largest estuary in the United States, the Chesapeake Bay is a critical nursery habitat for the species that we enjoy in recreational and commercial fishing. Without a healthy water source, estuaries die; you might say that our seafood starts here as well.

The good news is that we have many organizations in our area that want to make sure the water that starts here remains a strong resource for the community and for the ecosystem. The Adams County Conservation District and Penn State Cooperative Extension both provide services for private landowners concerned about their water quality. The Watershed Alliance of Adams County (WAAC) works to bring together these service organizations, government entities, and individual citizens to facilitate the protection and improvement of local water resources.

Want to know more about the water that starts here? The Board of Directors of the Watershed Alliance invites our community to the annual organization meeting on Wednesday, April 27, at 7pm. The meeting will be held at the Adams County Agricultural & Natural Resources Center, 670 Old Harrisburg Road in Gettysburg (across from HACC). Light refreshments will be served. 

Adam McClain, the Watershed Specialist of the Adams County Conservation District, will deliver a keynote presentation about the condition of critical waterbodies in Adams County. McClain will highlight ongoing local efforts to improve water quality, discuss trends in water quality monitoring, and provide resources for best management practices for private landowners. Information will also be available about upcoming volunteer opportunities with WAAC.

The Watershed Alliance of Adams County is a member-based nonprofit that strives to help residents better understand the complex watershed issues affecting Adams County and encourage sound water management and land use practices that will promote a sustainable watershed resource. For more information, or to become a member, please visit www.AdamsWatersheds.org. 

Autumn Arthur is President of the Board of the Watershed Alliance of Adams County. Its web address is www.Adams Watersheds.org.
